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R E C O R D E D  A S  

 

Program: 
Tony Gromacki will be talking about current water issues. 
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Northeast Chapter Meeting 

April 12, 2007 

Lighthouse Inn, Two Rivers 
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2007 TENTATIVE MEETING  

SCHEDULE & LOCATION 

● January 11th, 2007 

Regular meeting  -  Green Bay 

Townline Pub & Grill 

● February 8th, 2007 

Board of Directors  -  Green Bay 

Mackinaw’s 

● April 12th, 2007         

Regular meeting  - Two Rivers 

Lighthouse Inn 

● May 10th, 2007                   

Board of Directors  -  TBD 

● July 12th, 2007         

Regular meeting  -  TBD 

● August 16th, 2007 

 Board of Directors  -  Kaukauna 

Out-O-Town Club 

● October 11th, 2007 

 Regular meeting  -  Appleton 

Michaels 

● November 8th, 2007 

Board of Directors  -  Appleton 

George’s 

● January 10th, 2008 

Regular meeting  -  Green Bay 

2007 Membership      

Application 

4 

The President’s  

Message  

5 

Northeast Chapter   

Paid Member roster 

13 

 

Meeting Minutes 8 

18 

Northeast Chapter  

General Meeting 

Information 

7 

 

 

Chapter Budget 20 

Auditing Report 

 

 

 

22 

Chapter  

Treasurer’s Report 

16 

Inside this issue: 



Page 3 A P R I L  1 2 T H ,  2 0 0 7 ,  1 3 4 T H  E D I T I O N  

2007 Chapter Representatives 
 

President - Bob Reider - 920-731-4168  

President Elect - Gary Zahringer - 920-731-0381 

Director - Jim Westerman 920-662-9641 

Past President - Joseph W. Lett, Jr. - 920-433-1845 

Secretary\Treasurer - Tom Leslie - 920-448-4495 
Newsletter Editor - Jeff Meneau  

Chapter newsletter online update….. 

 the electronic version of the news letter has 

been working great. Please let me know 

if any questions arise.  

The Website is up 

and in working order. Please visit, 

we have a bulletin board up and running to 

discuss chapter issues. If you would like to 

sign up for the electronic newsletter email me 

at jmeneau@mach-iv.com 

Visit us at - www.wsls-nec.org 

Jeff Meneau - Newsletter Editor 

Newsletter 

Online? 

2006 WSLS OFFICERS: 

• John Baudhuin - (Northeast 
Chapter Rep.) 

• Lisa Van Horn - (President) 

Auditing 

Ch: Dale Raisleger  

(662-2173) 

Tom Giese 

Ethics & Practices 

Ch: Tom Leslie  

(448-4495) 

Dale Raisleger 

Tom Giese 

Steve Bieda 

Land Records 

Ch: Patrick Ford 

(448-4493) 

Ryan Duckart 

Legislative 

Ch: Ed Harvey 

(459-3826) 

Jim Wallen 

Tony Lulloff 

Nominating 

Ch: Tom Halverson 

(731-4168) 

Tom Wood 

Joel Wald 

Program 

Ch: Terry Vanhout 

(406-1477) 

Rob Harris 

Public Relations 

Ch: Dan Hoel 

(731-0381) 

Mike Kaczmarzyk 

Joel Wald 

Scholarship 

Ch: Tom Wood 

(733-8377) 

Dale Raisleger  

Tom Leslie 

Ken Wolf 

Tom Giese 

Jim Sehloff  

Membership 

Ch: Jim Sehloff  

(733-8377) 

Gary Zahringer 

Scott Debaker 

Attention: 
Congratulations to Mike McCarty 
who was voted the National Re-

serves Sea Bee Sailor of the year. 
He was chosen form about 8000 

Sea Bee Reserves. Now he heads 
to the National Sailor of the year 

selection process. He will receive his 
award at a Banquette in Virginia this 

March 

Student Chapter 

Ch: Kelly Grzeskowsiak 

(869-3551) 

Trig Star 

Ch: Tom Wood 

(733-8377) 

Jim Westerman  

Photographer 

Lee Telfer 

CST Committee 

Ch: Jim Westerman 

(662-9641) 

Troy Hewitt 

Bradley Doperalski 

2008 Summer 
WSLS Host Com-

mittee 

Ch: Steve Bieda 

(434-9670) 

Jim Sehloff 

Terry Van Hout 

Joe Lett 

Bob Reider 

Gary Zahringer 
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2007 
A P P L I C A T I O N  F O R  M E M B E R S H I P  

Return To: 

 Tom Leslie 

 166 Apple Tree Court 

 Green Bay, WI 54302 

 

Name:        Registration Number   

Mailing Address:            

            
             

Phone Number (work)    (Home)     

(Fax)     (E-mail)     

 

Signature:         Date    

Membership Dues: 

(  )     Professional Member:  Any person currently registered as a Land Surveyor  

                     $30.00    in the State of Wisconsin. 

 

(  )     Affiliate Member:    Any person not registered, who is interested in Land Surveying. 

                  $15.00 

(  )      Life Member Any person having reached the age of 65, retired  

               No dues from practice, having been a member for two years prior to the date of retirement,  
having been recommended by a member and application approved by the Board of 
Directors. 

(  )     Student Member Any person currently enrolled in a surveying curriculum. 

                  $7.50  

(  )     Sustaining Member Any commercial or professional institution or individuals interested or affiliated with 
the surveying profession.   

$60.00 —————————————— Membership includes a display of their business card in Quarterly newsletter. 

$100.00 ————————————–— Membership includes a full page ad and display of their business card in quarterly 
newsletter. 

 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: “THE NORTHEAST CHAPTER OF WSLS” 

 



Page 5 A P R I L  1 2 T H ,  2 0 0 7 ,  1 3 4 T H  E D I T I O N  

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE: 

 

It doesn’t seem that long ago that Joe Lett handed over the gavel and gave me the opportunity to serve as your Presi-
dent for 2007 and we’re already one quarter of the way through the year. It has been very educational to have been able 
to work with the various board members and committee members over the last two years. First Steve Bieda and then 
Joe Lett as your Past Presidents were very helpful in answering any questions and doing whatever they could to prepare 
the then future President. It is very humbling to be given the opportunity to serve as your leader. I only hope that I can 
continue with the past precedents set by the previous Presidents and help to continue to grow the reputation of the NE 
Chapter as a leader of the land surveying profession and WSLS 

 

If the record crowd (21 total) in attendance at the February Board Meeting is any indication of the type of participation 
we are going to have this year, the NE Chapter should have a great year. Lisa Van Horn, the President of WSLS was in 
attendance and a great addition in the various discussions. The committee chairpersons did a great job in presenting 
their committee reports and I would strongly suggest that you read the minutes of the meeting to take in all the informa-
tion presented. 

 

Lisa has a very aggressive agenda for WSLS this year. Lisa is going to try and revamp the WSLS Ethics and Practice Com-
mittee in an attempt to help move complaints through the process in a timelier manner and place the responsibility of 
filing the complaint on the committee itself rather than one individual surveyor. John Baudhuin, WSLS NE Chapter Rep., 
informed the board that Frank Thousand was chosen as the new executive director beginning in 2008 when Harold 
Charlier retires. 

 

Since dues were not raised since 1999 and because of our lower account balance, we will be discussing and voting at 
the April general membership meeting on a proposed raise in chapter dues. Steve Bieda will be heading the committee 
for the WSLS summer meeting in 2008. Jim Wallen and Lisa will be co-chairs of the new committee handling the 2008 
Farm Technology Days scheduled for July 15-17, 2008 at the Gerrits Farm in the Greenleaf area. More details will follow 
in later newsletters on both subjects and we will need lots of volunteers. Under direction from the board, I forwarded an 
email to Representative Steve Wieckert urging his support of an amendment to Chapter 443 of the State Statutes re-
lated to requiring continued education for surveyors, architects, engineers and landscape architects. Every member 
should also contact or email their local state representatives and state their support. Les Van Horn will take the lead in 
an effort to setup a fall educational seminar on adverse possession. Proceeds from the fundraising effort will go towards 
the costs related to the Trigstar Program. I attended the meeting of the Upper Peninsula of Michigan Surveyors Chapter 
meeting on Friday, March 9, 2007 and found it very educational and worthwhile. 

 

Tony Gromacki, Chairperson of the Water Issues Committee is scheduled to make a presentation at the April general 
membership meeting. I would believe everyone would find this helpful and educational since the environmental issues 
play such a big part of so many surveys today. If you’re not on the email list for the chapter newsletter, please contact 
either Jeff Meneau or Tom Leslie and get your newsletter emailed and reduce the expenses for the NE Chapter. 

 

I hope everyone can attend the meeting and continue to participate! 

 

Robert F. Reider 

Chapter President 

Page 5 A P R I L  1 2 T H ,  2 0 0 7 ,  1 3 4 T H  E D I T I O N  



Page 6 A P R I L  1 2 T H ,  2 0 0 7 ,  1 3 4 T H  E D I T I O N  



Page 7 A P R I L  1 2 T H ,  2 0 0 7 ,  1 3 4 T H  E D I T I O N  

The Thursday, April 12th 2007 meeting of the Northeast Chapter of the Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyors: 

Lighthouse Inn 

1515 Memorial Drive 

Two Rivers, WI 
Attitude adjustment is at 6:00 pm and Dinner is at 6:45 pm Dinner will cost $15.00 

One paid member in attendance will receive a FREE MEAL compliments of Jim Winkler of  

Valley Surveying Instruments. 

If you plan on attending the meeting please RSVP so we can get an accurate count for  

the meal. 

Tom Leslie Secretary\Treasurer (920)448-4495 or Bob Reider - President- (920) 731-4168   

 

Lighthouse Inn 

1515 Memorial Dr. 

Two Rivers, WI 
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T H E  N O R T H E A S T  W I S C O N S I N  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  
L A N D  S U R V E Y O R S  

-  A P R I L  1 2 T H ,  2 0 0 7  M E M B E R S H I P  R O S T E R  -  
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Les Van Horn was the featured speaker at an open house on March 17, 2007 at the 
Picture This Gallery and Studio in Appleton. The Art of Maps featured photographs of 
Bradford Washburn and Original Wisconsin Maps from 1839-1882. The studio is 
owned by Attorney Tom Sutter of Appleton and he puts on 4 or 5 showings a year of 
various artists. Les brought a number of antique surveying pieces and made a pres-
entation starting with how the rectangular system was selected, how a plane table 
would be used in mapping, the differences in the various types of survey equipment, 



 
N O R T H E A S T  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  
W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  L A N D  S U R V E Y O R S  
 

S U S T A I N I N G  M E M B E R S  
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Jeff Meneau 

Mach IV Engineering & Surveying LLC 

2701 Larsen Road 

Green Bay, WI 54303 

Phone 920-569-5765 

Fax: 920-569-5767 

E-Mail: jmeneau@mach-iv.com 


